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Meeting Minutes
Julie Hazard called to order the regular meeting of the KR BOD May 23, 2019 at 700 pm at the MHSC
Roll call
Jo conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Alan McNeilly, Sandy Francis, Carol Nuenhauzen, Carolyn Dahlgreen, Sauron Chapman, Jessica Bartlett, Julie Hazard, Jo Ashton,  
Jo read the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as read.
Homeowner: 
BOD reviewed and approved ARC applications from lot 7 (landscaping) and lot 11 (exterior deck) – Julie will send approval via email to each of the lot owners
Paint samples submitted by Josh Nelson for painting pump house and new shed colors BOD reviewed paint samples for use on pump house and new shed. Approved by BOD - Carol recommends that we use Acrylic Solid Stain    
 Review to approve 
Alan McNeilly and Sandy Francis were approved as members of the ARC by Sauron, Julie and Jo.
    Discussion
review of the signage to be installed at beginning and end of KR Open Space on KR South – Julie will work with Jeff Conklin to make sure that the signs reflect the message to be delivered in a concise manner. 
 Review Balance Sheet and outstanding Dues
Expenses are in line and/or less than expected
Homeowners in arrears will be contacted after June 1 as courtesy reminder
    Other Business 
The dig for the “T” and 2 isolation valves was successful! The “T” was located and one existing valve was found, exercised and functioning and one new valve was installed.   There is now one valve on each side of the “T”.  KR HOA now has eight (8) exercised and functioning isolation valves for the water system.  The other six (6) vales were located and exercised, three (3) at the intersection of KR North and Prince Dr and three (3) at the intersection of KR South and Prince Dr.  The eight (8) valves allow partial isolation of the subdivision so KR will no longer have to turn off the water to the entire subdivision at one time when a shut off is called for or necessary.  This stage of the water system maintenance is complete.  There was also a break in the irrigation pipe on the corner of KR North and Prince Dr during the time that the excavator was working on the location for the “T” and was then fixed by the excavating company.
Tom Hazard has reworked the entrance to the pump house on open space and laid new gravel. 
Irrigation system is up and running.  Maintenance and repairs will be completed as needed. 
Neighborhood walk through in lieu of monthly meeting on June 23 at 1500.
Review of backflow prevention(BFCC) & 811 resolutions for the HOA – review and give Julie feedback at next meeting of the BOD.
BOD decided not to move forward with exploration of proposed broadband tower installation.

Adjournment
Next Meeting Scheduled: 
Julie Hazard adjourned the meeting at May 23 at 830 pm
Minutes submitted by:  Jo Ashton
Minutes approved by:  Name
